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Dear Parents, 

Well, Mrs. Willis had her baby girl, Winry, on Sunday, September 15th at 1:30 a.m.  Winry and mom are doing well.  Winry weighed 7lbs and 8 oz.  Mrs. Banini is doing her best and enjoys teaching this class.  Mrs. Banini is checking the email for Mrs. Willis so please communicate with her via email or in the planner.  This newsletter will be done by the 3rd grade team for the next 8 weeks.  Please enjoy the information as we pass along what we all are working on.  

Please continue to encourage your child to do his/her best. I am seeing lots of unnecessary mistakes on papers. Remind them to check their work, follow instructions, to begin sentences with capital letters, and end them with periods. I am also seeing lots of spelling errors for words that are on the page or in the book. Some students are not putting their name, number, and date on papers which will cost them 10% off. It is very important to have pride in the work we complete and double checking papers helps students to make sure they are turning in their best work. (
CURRICULUM THIS WEEK

SPALDING/SPELLING – We will have a 30 phonogram quiz this week.  We will start working with Spelling List 5.  The pre-test is Wednesday and final test with Dictation will be on Friday.   

MATH – We will work on lessons 26-29.  There will be a Saxon Math Assessment on Tuesday. 
GRAMMAR – We have finished with helping verbs and have started a new unit on contractions. We will complete a quiz on contractions this Wednesday.
READING – We will read “Winnie-the-Pooh” this week as well as the poem “Boa Constrictor” and we will complete our open book worksheet on Tuesday. The closed book test will be on Friday and will include vocabulary and comprehension questions. 
September poems are due this Thursday! (
Please remember, Q1 Book Reports are due October 3rd and book logs are due October 8th. .  A minimum of 300 pages needs to be recorded. Do not turn in any book logs before Oct. 4th.  (Books should be recorded by the students and signed off by the parent.) 

Book report rough drafts or sloppy copies should be done at home, but do not need to be turned in when completed report.  The book jacket completed with final draft and the rubric scoring sheets are the only things that need to be turned in.  Don’t forget name, number, and date! 
SOCIAL STUDIES – we will be working through lesson 1, “What is a Community?” in our Social Studies books as well as continuing to work on our map skills. 
(
	Specials this Week
Mon. – Day 2 – Music 2:05 – 3:05 p.m.
Tues. – Day 3 – Lib/Lang 1:30 – 2:30 p.m.
Wed. – Day 4 – Technology 2:05 – 3:05 p.m.
Thurs. – Day 5 – World Lang. 2:35 – 3:05 p.m.
Fri. – Day 6 – P.E. 2:05 – 3:05 p.m.



	Tests this Week
Tues – Math Test
Wed – Spelling Pre-test List 5, Contractions Quiz 
Thurs – 30 Phonogram Quiz
Fri – Final Spelling Test & Dictation, Reading Test, 



Looking ahead - Friday, October 11th and Monday, October 14th, there will be no school for students for Fall Break.  Teachers will be here for staff development on Monday.
Have a wonderful week!
Mrs. Willis / Mrs. Banini
ashley.willis@valleyacademy.com
